
Praises: 

-Baptism of Ivy and Janae 

 

-Spirital growth of our 

church members 

 

Prayer Requests: 

-Ladies Bible Study 

-Wisdom as we seek to  

constitute the church 

-Wisdom as we seek to raise 

our children for the Lord 

 

Contact Information: 

865-766-7670 
brazzellstoaustralia@gmail.com 

 

Support Address 
Central Missionary Clearinghouse 

P.O. Box 219228 

Houston, TX 77218-9228  

 

Mailing Address 
Mail to the address above– CMC 

*for anything larger than a letter, 

please contact us for an address 

 

 

 

Reaching Australians with the Gospel, and teaching them to observe all 

things Christ has commanded us to do. 

 

March 2025 Prayer Letter 

The past few months have been full of      
answers to prayer and God’s blessings! We 
are thrilled to send you this update on how 
God is using our ministry in Australia. 

· At the first of February, Brettnay started a 
monthly Bible study with the ladies of our 
church. We had twelve women in                
attendance and have received wonderful 
feedback. We have ladies in a broad variety 
of ages and life stages, so they are studying through Evangelist Scott Pauley’s book 
on the life of Jospeh. Brettnay is praying that God will use this to help each of our 
ladies live their lives with a conscious awareness of the presence of the Lord. 

· Brettnay and I have the opportunity to meet weekly with a couple for                           
discipleship. It has been encouraging to see them grow and ask questions. Pray 
that these opportunities will bear much fruit in their lives as they walk with the 
Lord. 

· We had our first young adults event for LWBC. Eighteen people attended, two of 
which were visitors! It was a great time of fellowship, pizza, homemade soft                
pretzels, and board games. 

· We wrapped up February with our church’s first baptism service. Our daughter, 
Ivy, and a teenage girl from our church were baptized. Both gave clear, beautiful 
testimonies of how they accepted Christ as their Saviour. We had a great turnout 
for the baptism, and the teen girl brought many of her family members. Pray for 
this family as most of them do not know the Lord. 

· For the past several months, we have had a visitor attend our Sunday service             
almost every week. This has been a blessing! Seven of those visitors have become 
regular attenders. 

This is a special time of year in Australia. For us, summer is coming to a close and 
regular schedules are back in place. This means more consistency from our church 
members as holidays and vacations are over. People also seem excited to attend 
events like young adults or Bible study because other fun things are slowing down 
as we settle in for autumn. 

Our family is enjoying getting back into normal rhythms. Brettnay and the children 
have started a new homeschool year. The Lord is giving me many opportunities to 
connect with people as I’m in the city sharing the Gospel. 

Thank you for your prayers! God is at work!! 

 

Reaching Australia for Christ, 

Simeon, Brettnay, Eden, Knox, Ivy, Willow, & Flora Brazzell 


